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Autumn 1 2015 

Headlines  

Welcome to the first newsletter of what promises to be a very exciting year. I would like to start by            
congratulating the class of 2015 for achieving what were the best ever exam results in the history of Fairfield 
High School for Girls. Almost 80% of girls achieved 5A* - C including English and Maths. Last year the national 
average for this figure was 53%. In English and Maths, girls made expected, and more than expected, progress 
well in excess of national averages. The number of girls achieving A* and A grades increased significantly   
despite the percentage of these grades going down nationally. In addition, outside of the core there were some 
truly exceptional results. Thank you to everyone who contributed to what was an outstanding set of results, 
and in particular a huge thank you from me on behalf of everyone to our incredible staff without whom these 
results would not have been possible. 

 
As ever, we always aim to build on our achievements at Fairfield, and despite the record breaking efforts of last year, I am optimistic 

that the class of 2016 will perform even better than the class of 2015. It will involve much hard work at times, but already the      
indications are that this is a real possibility. The class of 2016 have made an excellent start to the year. Keep it up and y ou will see 
the benefits. 
 
The start of a new year always sees us working towards a set of whole school priorities. This year these are;  
 

§ the progress of all pupils, including all identifiable groups, in all subjects exceeds expected rates of progress and are high  

compared to national figures. 

§ teaching in all Year groups and all subjects results in all pupils making outstanding progress over time.  

§ enhance all pupilsô application of cross-curricular skills in Literacy, Mathematics and independent learning; provide advice and 

guidance which results in sustained transition to the next stage of their education.  

§ develop further curriculum opportunities (including extra -curricular participation) to ensure SMSC and British Values result in all 

young women becoming successful learners, confident individuals and responsible citizens, capable of thriving in modern   
Britain. 

§ amend the curriculum and assessment practices accordingly, in light of national changes, to ensure outstanding progress and 

personal development for all. 
 

It is worth reiterating here that school life is about much more than exam results, although the importance of these in creat ing     
opportunity cannot be overstated. School is about Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural (SMSC) education. It is about developing    
character and progression beyond Year 11. These are aspects of school that permeate everything that we do at Fairfield. 
 
The summer saw us complete a major upgrade to facilities in Performing Arts, the completion of our new Reception area and the  start 
of work on our Dance Studio, and what is likely to be a Conference Centre. Improving facilities means we are better placed to  deliver 
an even higher standard of education. 
 
Finally, I want to congratulate our newest cohort, the class of 2020 (Year 7) and the new staff who joined us in September on  settling 
in so well, and so quickly. It is like you have always been  
here! New additions always add a new layer of richness 
that reflect their unique range  
of personalities and skills. 
 
Have a lovely half-term break.  
 
Mr Hesketh  

Head Teacher 
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Maths Puzzle  

Fairfieldôs Young Journalists 
hit the headlines Again. 
 
In the final week of the   
summer term, members of 
the Tameside Journalism  
Programme had their hard 
work published and printed in 
The Tameside Reporter. 
 

The Year 8 pupils contributed news stories which they felt  
showcased the talents and successes of pupils from Fairfield 
High School to the rest of the local community.  
 
I would like to thank each member of the team for their hard 
work and effort throughout the year and hope that the next 
group of young journalists are as conscientious and reliable.  
 
The Tameside Journalism 
Programme will be 

launched by Mrs Simpson 
with Year 8 pupils, after 
half-term.  
 
Mrs Stewart 

 

Library Opening Hours  

Fairfieldôs Young Journalists 

As Teacher Governor, it has been brought to my attention that 
the girls and school staff are being put in potential danger    
during the morning drop off period.  
  
Having looked at the CCTV footage of the front of the school, it 
is a wonder that a serious accident hasnôt already happened. 
Concerns were raised in a previous newsletter and yet still girls 
are being put at risk.  Please, please, please can I ask that you 
be vigilant, careful and cautious when dropping off your   
daughters? The mornings are dark at the moment; the space is 
tight near the gates. Girls are walking in and staff are arriving 
for work. It really is dangerous to be attempting a three point 
turn here so please drop children off away from the gates    
before a serious accident happens. 
  
Also, unless your daughter has an injury that hinders her ability 
to walk, please do not drive up to the main school reception to 
drop her off.  
  
Iôm sure all parents would like to be safe in the knowledge that 
their children are safe at schooléwe all have a part to play in 
ensuring that that happens.  Thank you.  

 Miss Chappell 

In the week commencing Monday 21st September, Year 11  
Diagnostic Careers Interviews were held. Pupils who attended 
their appointments received impartial information and advice 
regarding their post -16 options with a Positive Steps Careers 
Adviser.  The interview covered three main sections:   
 
1. Where I am now? 
2. What I want to achieve? 
3. What I need to do? 
 
Miss Pang 
Aimhigher Progression Adviser  
 
Pupil opinions: 
 
ñGave me good advice regarding other coursesò 
 
ñGood knowing what steps to take next and what courses are 
available to meò   
 

ñI did not know there were as many options as there areò   
 
ñHelped me to understand what I need to do and how to do itò 
 
ñIt has given me a good idea of what subjects to take at      
Collegeò   
 
ñI have more of an idea of what I want to doò   
 
I found my careers appointment very helpful because the     
interviewer that I had my appointment with 
was very helpful.  She gave me very detailed 
answers to the questions that I had and she 
gave me some really good tips about what I 
should put in my applications. I was also   
given a list of different College open evenings 
which was helpful. The list that I was given 

had a wide variety of  different Colleges which 
gives me various options of what to do when I 
leave school.  

  Morgan Brown 11A 

Positive Steps  

Before 

School  

(from 7.30)  

Break  Lunch  

After  
School  

 
(to 3.30)  

Monday 
to 

Friday 

Monday 
to 

Friday 

Monday 
to 

Friday 

Monday, 
Wednesday, 

Thursday & 
Friday 

The Maths Puzzle of the Week runs all year, with a new puzzle 
distributed to all Forms every Monday Green week. Pupils can 
enter by giving their answers, along with their name and Form, 
on paper to Mr Prudham in the Maths Faculty up until break time 
on the following Blue Wednesday.  Pupils can collect copies of 
the puzzle from the Library.  
 

1st prize is 2000 Vivos 
2nd prize is 1000 Vivos 
3rd prize is 500 Vivos 

 

There is also a lucky dip prize and certificate picked randomly 
from all entries each half term, with a prize of 500 Vivos.  Last 
termôs winners were: Danni Baker 7B, Tanya Whittingham 7F 
and Kalaya Steadman 7B. 
 

Below is a previous Maths Puzzle of the Week! Good luck!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The solution can be found on the back page. 

Mr Prudham 

The year 2002 is palindromic (reads the 
same forwards as it does in reverse) with 

only even digits.  

 

Parking Problems  
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Fairfield High School would like to welcome Raphaëlle Magnin 
(French Modern Foreign Language Assistant) and Arno     
Steudtner (German Modern Foreign Language Assistant).  

 
They will both be working in the Modern Languages Faculty this 

year.  We hope they both 
have an enjoyable and     
educational year. 
 
Far left: Arno Steudtner 
 
Left: Raphaëlle Magnin 
 
Mr Devine 

Modern Languages  Faculty news  Annual Staff ïvï Student Cricket Match  

On 14th August 1948, Don Bradman, reputed to be the best  
batsman ever, in his final game received a guard of honour to 
the wicket. He had tears in his eyes and, so the legend goes, 
did not see the ball properly and was bowled for a duck (no 
runs).  He needed just four runs to average 100!  
 
On 14th July in 2015, Mrs Orrett, playing her final game for 
Fairfield Staff, received a guard of honour to the wicket. Like 
Don Bradman she also scored a duck.  

 
Clearly, she too was overcome 
with emotion. As a pupil here 
she played rounders and  
hockey in school and of course 
did athletics on the school 
field. Itôs no wonder therefore 
that, after 40 years association 

with Fairfield, she had tears in her eyes knowing that she would  
never represent Fairfield again due to her retirement!  
 

Also making her final appearance was Miss Adderley. As an 11 
year old girl Miss Adderley also graced the Fairfield playing field, 
proving that she was no ordinary sportswoman, as she returned 
to Fairfield as a PE teacher. Miss Adderley batted magnificently 
and as a grand finale took the last wicket.  
 
There were outstanding bowling performances by Eleanor   
Donaldson 8B, Abbie Cunliffe 8B and also two amazing catches 
by Mia Knight 8E.  Deena Pickles 10E, who captained the pupilsô 
team, showed her class hitting fours and sixes, threatening to 
win the match single-handedly.  
 
As there was not enough time to complete the match, both 
teams were satisfied with a result of a draw.  

Mr Gauld 

Save the Date for Fairfield Winter Market  

 
On Friday 27th November 5-8pm 

the school will be opening its 

doors and welcoming 
everybody to the first ever  

 

FAIRFIELD WINTER MARKET  
 

Held indoors, there will be outside traders selling a 
variety of crafts and gifts from bath bombs and clocks,  

to handcrafted silver jewellery, so plenty of  
opportunities to do some Christmas shopping 

or to just treat yourself and have fun!  
 

There will be food stalls, games, performances from the school 
choir and Santa will also be here in his grotto.  
We are looking forward to seeing you all there.  

 
Mrs Vella, Ms Skyrme and Mrs Longman 

Bra Bank comes to Fairfield!  

The Religious Studies and Life Skills Departments are joining with the charity óAgainst Breast 
Cancerô to launch a Bra Bank Collection Point at Fairfield. This charity collects bras which are 
then recycled to raise money for the charity. Once the bras are sold on to a recycling    
company they are sent out to Africa where they will have a new life. As it says on the   
website: 
 
ñDeposit your unwanted or unloved bras in one of our bra banks and you are helping to 
raise vital funds for our dedicated research to improve detection and survival. We've teamed up with BCR Global Textiles who help 
small businesses in Africa, through their textile project they are preventing valuable textiles  going to landfill giving the m a new lease 
of life in developing countries across Africa where bras remain too expensive to produce. BCR are donating £1,000 to our research for 
every tonne of bras collected, that's only 9,000 bras! With over 30 million women in the UK you could really help make a diff erence! 
 
When you make a deposit at a Bra Bank, your ill-fitting or unwanted bras will be whisked away to start a new life on the other s ide of 
the world, where traders support their families selling textiles locally. Successful ventures like this keep many families in  developing 
countries out of poverty whilst providing employment for people at home in the UK. Any bras that are genuinely beyond redempt ion 
are dismantled and disposed of properly.ò 
 
This project links to our work with Year 7 on charities (Belief into Action) and complements the Life Skills work on health p romotion 
which is delivered in several year groups. It also offers a chance to help young women across the globe, which can only be a good 
thing!  
 
The collection bin will be delivered in a few weeks, so start collecting your bras! Pupils will be able to drop them off anon ymously in 
G55 although Mrs Hopwood and Miss Woodhouse will be happy to give pupils credit for a donation towards meeting their Pledges if 
required. All bras are welcome.  We need two liners full (around 200 bras) before the company will collect the liner.  I wond er how 
quickly we can make our total!                   
 
Mrs Hopwood and Miss Woodhouse                                                                                                                                                                                                      
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Open Evening -   30th September 2015  

Fairfield welcomed prospective new girls and new parents/carers on         
September 30th when we opened our doors for Open Evening. 
 

The event was very well attended and a lot of positive reports were received. 
Over 500 people wanted to see the wonderful work that goes on at Fairfield 
and to consider our school as the right choice for their daughter. They were 
not disappointed! 
 

Mr Hesketh welcomed everyone and gave an inspirational and thought provoking speech at 6.15pm, 
6.45pm and once again at 7.15pm. 
 

During the evening, girls and parents/carers were invited to participate in a wide variety of activities 
across all subjects in the school curriculum. In addition, visitors could test the food in the canteen and 
were offered Prefects as tour guides. The staff and pupils had worked hard to show the opportunities that 
Fairfield offers to all who come here.  
 

Staff and pupils were on hand to answer questions about learning and teaching, the wide variety of extra -
curricular activities that are on offer here at Fairfield, why this is such a wonderful school and what makes 
it special. 
 

The evening finished at 8.30pm and the comments from the Year 6 pupils and parents/carers as they left were magnificent.  We 
would like to share with you a message that we received from a prospective parent who visited our school with her daughter on  Open   
Evening: 
 

 ñWe were overwhelmed with every aspect of the school from the work displays to the practical activities in which children were     
involved, the fantastic Sports Hall and to the Headteacherôs speech.  Although I had done my research before visiting the school last 
night, I was in awe of the information shared regarding the outcomes for the girls who attend Fairfield.  Your school really does do a 
wonderful job of ensuring the girls reach their potential and then excel beyond that.  Congratulations to you allò.  
 

ñOne thing that struck me most, particularly in comparison to another school we visited last night, was how well-presented, beautifully
-mannered and helpful the young ladies were who ensured that we saw everything in the school that we wanted to.  You should be  
very proud of the way they represented the school.  Your pupils really made it apparent that Fairfield is a school of which t hey are 
proud to be a partò.  
 

Thank you to all the girls and the staff for making the Open Evening such a success.        Mrs Bateman 
Deputy Head Teacher 

 

A pupilôs view of Open Evening:  Open Evening was a really fun experience. I was working with the English  
Faculty in the Library helping to organise two different activities. One was a quiz where you had to match authors to 

famous novels and famous quotes to Shakespeare plays.  We also had a table where you could create your own 
book marks.  I enjoyed handing out ñI love Englishò stickers to Year 6 pupils who were pleased to receive them! It 
was also good to talk to the Year 6  pupils and answer any questions that they had about being in Year 7 at      
Fairfield. One girl told me that she really wanted to come to Fairfield because it was the best school she had visited.  
 

Chloe Gilkinson-Nottage 8E 

Year 10 trip to Slatteryôs 

At the end of the last school year in Food Technology, Year 10 held a        
competition to win a trip to Slatteryôs Patisserie and Chocolatier. Our task was 
to make a dessert suitable for a café in two hours. There were three overall 
winners, and 21 were  chosen to go to Slatteryôs. 
 

The trip was held on the 15 th of July, and when we arrived we were shown 
around the amazing shop and the rest of the building.  
 

After weôd had a look round, we had a short lesson where we learnt about 
how chocolate is made, where it comes from and the ingredients in different 
types of chocolate. We were then 
shown how to make chocolate   
truffles, and we made some       
ourselves! We got to make       
chocolate lollipops and chocolate 
buttons and decorate them with all 
kinds of sweets.  

 

After wrapping them up and decorating with ribbons, we were  able to take everything 
home!  We had a brilliant day and we would like to thank Mrs Duncan for organising it.                          

Olivia Jarvis 11F   Kyla Ravenscroft 11G 
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Fairfield Goes Camping  

September saw Fairfield girls celebrating European Day of      
Languages. In 2001, the Council of Europe declared a European 
Day of Languages to be celebrated on 26th of September each 
year across 45 different countries.    
 
The aim of the day is:  
 

¶ to alert the public to the importance of language learning, 

to increase plurilingualism (a person who has competence 
in more than one language) and to develop intercultural 
understanding. 

 

¶ to promote the rich linguistic and cultural diversity of  Eu-

rope, which must be preserved and fostered. 
 

¶ to encourage lifelong language learning in and out of 

school, whether for study purposes, for professional needs 
or just for enjoyment!  

 

Activities took place across the school including quizzes and a flag 
hunt.  The aim was to raise awareness of other cultures and 
highlight the importance of learning another language.   
 
The winning Forms were 7F, 8G and 9C who will receive        
certificates and a Form prize. 
 
Congratulations to all who took part.  It created a fantastic,   
linguistic buzz! 
 
Miss Derrett 

European Day of Languages  

On Saturday the 19th of September, six staff and I took 61 pupils 
camping to Linnet Clough. Despite the fact that we were only 
staying for one night, some pupils arrived with rather large       
suitcases. 

 
I had organised this activities 
weekend with One Adventure, a 
company who provide activities 
for schools across the borough. 
Having used them before in our 
STAR Days in July, I knew that 
we would be in good hands. 
 
We arrived at 10.30am and were   
immed ia te l y  shown  ou r        
accommodation; six Bell Tents 
which housed 10/11 pupils.  
 
Ac t i v i t i e s  w er e  s t a r t ed         
immediately which  included 

canoeing, archery, shooting, 
high ropes, team building    
activit ies and a popular        
favourite, marshmallows around 
a camp fire. All pupils and staff 

had a wonderful day,    
enjoying the sunshine and 
sharing new experiences. 
The One Adventure Staff       
ensured that we were fed 
well and entertained right 
up until 10.30pm when it 
was bed time and lights 
out.  
 
Day two and more activities 
including an inflatable   

assault course, a fashion 
show Zumba, Gutter Ball 
and a team building activity 
that involved island      
hopping on mats around 
the trees. After lunch it was 
time to pack up and clear 
the tents.  
 
This was my f i rst         
experience of camping and 
I can honestly say that I 
would do it again! It was a 
privilege to share such a 

unique      experience with so 
many of our Year 9 pupils. Their  
behaviour and conduct were 
exemplary. One Adventure staff 
continual ly praised them 
throughout the weekend for 
their efforts and attitude to what 
were ,  f o r  some,  qu i t e          
challenging activities.  
 
Well done girls, you made it a 
very special weekend. 
 
Mrs Harvey-Kuczaj 
Director of Pledges and 
Graduations, Year 9 

On 23rd September, I took a group of Year 10 and 11 Drama 
GCSE pupils to see a performance of ñDead Dog in a Suitcaseò, 
which was a modernisation of the classic Beggars Opera. 
 
The play was performed by KneeHigh Theatre Company at    
Manchesterôs New Theatre: Home Manchester.  The performance 
was incredibly creative and combined acting, singing, live music, 
and puppetry with physical theatre.   It was a fantastic spectacle 
from start to end.  
 
The girls thoroughly enjoyed the performance. They were all in 
agreement that it was the best play that they had ever seen and 
it has gone on to inspire some very creative pieces of classwork.  
 
September saw over 150 girls sign up to take part in the next 
school production which will be Disneyôs The Little                
Mermaid.  Auditions have taken place and parts been cast.  Miss 
Spencer and I were both in agreement that the standard of the 
auditions was exceptionally high this year. This made casting a 

very difficult task.  
 
Rehearsals are now underway, costumes are being designed by 
Mrs Owen and her team and lights and sounds are being       
designed by Mr Blaylock and the technical team. 
 
The production will take place on the 9 th, 10th and 11th February 
2016 and details of how to obtain tickets will be included in a 
future newsletter.  
 
Mrs Gallagher 

Drama -  GCSE and School Production  
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Pupil Voice News  

 Many congratulations to the new Student Panel 2015-16 who will oversee the Pupil Voice Teams for the year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Student Panel have been appointed to their roles and have made an excellent start delivering assemblies to each Year group.  
They have been recruiting 14 representatives from each year to form the Pupil Voice Team for 2015-16. (See below) 
 
The Team will the meet each half-term to research and discuss Learning and Teaching at Fairfield. To help them develop into the role 
the Team will receive training towards the end of the year to equip them.  
 
Well done to all successful candidates. 

Mrs Duncan 

 
Laura Rose 

11C 
Kirsty Bishop 

11A 
Molly Ryall Thomson 

11D 

Erin Loftus 
11A 

Pupil Voice Representatives 2015 -16  

Student Panel 2015 -2016  

Following the Student Panelôs presentation to assemblies, pupils put themselves forward as Pupil Voice candidates and elections took 
place in each Form.  Congratulations to the Pupil Voice representatives for 2015-16 who have been elected by their peers to repr esent 
them within the school to:  
 
* Listen to the views of others     * Represent their Form at meetings           * Contribute to the school newsletter  
* Support the school at evening events    * Contribute to the Learning and Teaching at Fairfield  
 
The Pupil Voice representatives will be taking part in training session when they will all learn more about public speaking, group work, 
listening skills and presenting skills.  The Pupil Voice representatives for 2015-16 are: 

Afua Boateng 
 
Zoe Blackett 

7A 
Lorrell Robinson 
 
Abigail Kelly 

8A 
Roisin Doherty 
 
Olivia Barrett 

9A 
Lauren Phelan 
 
Jessica Sidebotham 

10A 
Binita Mistry 
 
Laura Rose 

11A 

Caitlin Worthington 
 
Abi Lees 

7B 
Emily Craig 
 
Nicole Ablott 

8B 
Emma Taylor 
 
Jazmin Camilleri 

9B 
Georgia Kay 
 
Darcy Payne 

10B 
Lauren Hibbert 
 
Kneve Ward 

11B 

Shannon Lee-
Commons 
Beth Breheny 

7C 
Amy Flaherty 
 
Gaby Ford 

8C 
Maisie Gwynne 
Tanesha Moses 
Jodie Oatway 

9C 
Maeesha Chowdhury 
 

Dominika Laufer 
10C 

Krishna Udani 
 
Holly Carly Hannan 

11C 

Ellie McGuire 
 
Alana Joinson 

7D 
Mollie Crannage 
 
Lauren Haughton 

8D 
Jenna Reilly 
 
Nur Khan 

9D 
Conagh Mackay 
 
Pleasant Adegboye 

10D 
Molly Ryall Thomson 
 

Nadia Winter 
11D 

Rhiannon Neary 
 
Charlotte Gilray 

7E 
Katie Skidmore 
 
Paige Hopwood 

8E 
Niamh Steadman 
 
Izzy Smith 

9E 
Mia Halliwell 
 
Chloe Booth 

10E 
Niamh Tetlow 
 
Keeley Cornwell 

11E 

Niamh Kadar 
 
Olivia Marr 

7F 
Mia Dunford 
 
Neeve Wilson 

8F 
Jenna Cosgrove 
 
Holly Drain 

9F 
Pareeta Tanna 
 
Paige McCann 

10F 
Nafisa Hasan 
 
Humaira Khan 

11F 

Millie Atkinson 
 
Melissa Sidebotham 

7G 
Laura Conway 
 
Jessica Wood 

8G 
Charlotte King 
 
Kaci-Leigh Joy 

9G 
Elisha Rostron 
 
Jade Watkins 

10G 
Kyla Ravenscroft 
 
Lucie England 

11G 

Georgia Evans 
11C 

Anisha Parekh 
11G 
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As part of our schoolôs commitment to ensuring    
outstanding progress, 63 pupils who were in Year 7 
last year were set a challenge project to complete last 

term in addition to their taught curriculum.  
 

As a school, we want pupils to have high expectations 
of what they can achieve and to understand that hard 
work and effort is needed to achieve excellence.  With 
this in mind, the aim of the Curriculum Challenge  
project was, and is, to develop a number of skills such 
as research, creativity, presentation and time        
management to name but a few.  More importantly, 
one of those skills is to become successful            
independent learners. 
 

The Learning Gateway detailed all of the information 
needed for the girls to complete their termly project 
on their chosen subject area.  The results from the 
girls were phenomenal.   
 

A special assembly has been held in which the      
winning project was announced as well as several 
highly commended efforts too! (See page 9)  
 

The winning entry was provided by Eleanor Mills in 7D 
(now 8D), pictured below, who provided an English 
project.  The entries by the pupils pictured to the right 
and left of this article were highly commended.  Mr 
Hesketh presented prizes and certificates and the girls 
also received Vivos for their efforts.  Details of the       
Curriculum Exhibition can be found on page 9. 
 
Mrs Moore 
Learning and Teaching Coordinator  

Staffing  
Having been an Art teacher at Fairfield for many years, I have 
seen lots of changes.  I remember when the Canteen was a 
separate building on the field, and the sport changing/shower 

facilities used to be where Student Support is now! People have 
come and gone, our relationship with the Local Authority has 
changed, but the most important thing is that generations of 
girls have received an óoutstandingô education here.  Therefore, 
when an opportunity came to be part of the Governing Body, I 
couldnôt resist.  When I see the faces of all 
those new hopeful children on Open Evening, 
wanting to become part of our community and 
the confident, accomplished young ladies       
collecting their certificates on Presentation 
Evening, I am honoured to be part of this 
team.  

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Chappell 

Meet the Governors -  Miss Chappell  

Year 7 Challenge Project -  Summer Term Challenge  

Libby Cotton 

8A 

Technology 

 

Madeleine Frost 

8A 

Drama 

 

Jessica Li 

8A 

Technology 

 

Ellie Makin 

8A 

Technology 

 

Holly Te 

8A 

Drama 

 

Leah Garvey 

8B 

Technology 

 

Chloe Clinton 

8D 

History 

 

 

Macey Graham 

8D 

Technology 

 
Emma Macdonald 

8D 

Drama 

 

Habiba Khanom 

8E 

English 

 
Chloe Delahunt 

8F 

Technology 

 
Sumaiya Islam 

8F 

Drama 

 
Damini Mistry 

8F 

Science 

 
Elle Marsden 

8G 

History 
Winner 

Eleanor Mills 8B 
English 

¶ Congratulations to Miss Spencer, teacher of Music, on her 

forthcoming marriage.   
 

¶ Congratulations to Mr. McCormick, teacher of Computer 

Science, on the birth of his baby girl.  
 

¶ Miss Hutchinson has been given extra responsibility in 

the Maths Faculty.  Congratulations on your promotion!  
 

¶ Best wishes to Mrs Powell, Progress Co-ordinator for Year 

7 and teacher of Religious Studies as she leaves us to 
start maternity leave.  Her RS replacement for the year is 
Miss Suleman (see page 8) 

 

¶ Mrs Wilson will be continuing to work with us, in Student 

Support as a Teaching Assistant.  Mrs Wilson is         
particularly skilled at providing sensory support for pupils.  
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I have just recently joined as a teacher in 
the English Faculty at Fairfield High School.  
 
Iôm really excited to further my career here 
at Fairfield and I have enjoyed getting to 
know the girls in my classes as well as      
my colleagues here at school.  
 
I came here from Manchester Communication 
Academy, which is a mixed school, and Iôm finding that the at-
mosphere is very positive here at an all-girls school.  
 
It is lovely to see how respectful all the girls at Fairfield are, 
both to each other and to every member of staff. I am looking 
forward to the rest of the year and getting to know you all   
better.  
 
Mrs Nuttall 

New Staff -  Mrs Nuttall  

Before coming to Fairfield I worked at a 
school in North Manchester. Although I 
thoroughly enjoyed my time working 
there, I am 100% positive I made the 
correct career choice moving to Fairfield.  
 
The opportunities the girls at Fairfield are 
given are amazing. They are offered so 
much extra-curricular opportunities in a 
large variety of subject areas and there is always something for 
the girls to do after school. It is great to see that all the girls at 
Fairfield genuinely want to achieve in all aspects of school life 
and staff provide opportunities and support for them to do so.  
 
The value placed on sport is what appealed to me most about 
initially applying for a job at Fairfield and I have enjoyed every 
day so far. 
 
Mrs Wilkinson 

New Staff -  Mrs Wilkinson  

Staffing changes cont.,  

New Staff -  Miss Derrett  

I started at Fairfield in September as   
Second in Modern Foreign Languages, 
having spent two years at St Thomas 
More in Denton.  
 
I teach both French and German at KS3 
and KS4 and I am delighted to be working 
in such an exciting Faculty and in such a 
lovely school.  I have a passion for     
languages and really want to highlight the importance of not 
only learning a language, but also the culture, to every girl.  
 
I have already been really impressed with the focus and       
determination of the girls and I am looking forward to working 
with both pupils and staff during my time here.  
 
Miss Derrett 

New Staff -  Mrs Simpson  

I am new to Fairfield High School for Girls. 
I've really enjoyed my first few weeks here, 
getting to know my new classes, learning my 
way around the school and meeting the 
friendly staff.  
 
I'm particularly impressed with the kind and 
respectful way the girls here at Fairfield treat 
each other and the staff. It's a really lovely 
place to go to school and to work!  
 
I have recently moved back to the UK after working in Beijing 
for four years at an international school; I'm delighted to be 
returning to Manchester 10 years after graduating from the   
University here. I look forward to meeting many more of you in 
the coming weeks.  
 
Mrs Simpson 

New Staff -  Mrs Pearson  

I grew up in Droylsden and attended schools 
in the area. I studied GNVQ and A Level Art 
&  Design at Tameside College before    
completing a BSC (Hons)  Product Design 
and Development at Salford University.   
 
Iôve came here from a neighbouring school 
in which I worked for ten years.  
 
My role at Fairfield is as STEM Leader, coordinating projects and 
activities across Science, Technology, Engineering and        
Mathematics.  
 

Iôm very excited to be a  part of the Fairfield community and am 
very much looking forward to all the opportunities that the new 
role will bring to the School.  
 
Mrs Pearson 

New Staff -  Miss Suleman  

I am a teacher in the Religious Studies  
Department where I have the privilege to 
work with wonderful members of staff and 
teach aspiring young pupils who will be the 
future of the coming generation.  
 
I am passionate about my subject, and  
believe that it can help people to become 
more tolerant and compassionate members 
of society, as well as giving the girls opportunities to explore 
their own values and attitudes, whether they belong to a faith or 
not. 
 
I believe I am a creative and quick learner.  I want to be the  
catalyst to help all the pupils succeed and reach their potential 
in Religious Studies.  
 
Thank you all for your warm welcome - I can already see why 
Fairfield High School for Girls has such a great reputation in the 
community.  
 
Miss Suleman 


